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Jennifer 
 
I am writing to respond to a PDC complaint against the Pierce County Democrats Central Committee 
(PCDCC) filed by an individual named Glen Morgan (PDC Case No. 46474). This complaint alleges: 
 
“Violation of RCW 42.17A.235 for failure to report a contribution.” 
 
I am the newly elected PCDCC Treasurer. Subsequent to taking office in December 2018, PCDCC 
undertook a process to reconcile our 2018 books and filings. As a result of that process, we 
discovered that $860 was deposited into our bank account in September 2018, that was not reported 
on our C4 for that period. The funds in question were from a “low-cost fundraiser” (donations 
for  political buttons) conducted in conjunction with the Pierce County Democrats Booth at the 
Washington State Fair.  
 
Upon finding that these funds had not been reported in a timely manner to the PDC, we sought 
assistance from the PDC on how best to handle the situation. We were advised by the PDC to amend 
the October C4 to reflect the deposited funds, along with subsequent C4 filings that would be 
effected by the disclosure of these funds. Our primary objective is to ensure the accuracy of our 
reporting.  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Rick Offner 
Treasurer  
Pierce County Democrats 
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